
Timbarra P-9 College
Newsletter

Important Dates

October
Tues 18 - Creative Minds 6pm - 8pm

Fri 21 - Curriculum Day - No Students Required at 

               School

Tues 25 - Year 4 Polly Woodside Excursion 

November
Tues 1 - Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Wed 2  Sports Academy Trials 

Mon 7 - Alpha Show Prep - Year 6

Mon 14 - 16 Outdoor Ed Girls Camp 

Thurs 17 - Colour Explosion Fundraising Ends

Mon 21 - Wed 23 Outdoor Ed Boys Camp

Message from the Principal

Dear parents and carers,
The final term of the year has had a smooth start and students have settled in well. 
We are beginning to look ahead in preparation for the 2023 school year. If you are leaving the College at the end 
of the year it would be appreciated if you could please notify staff at College Reception as soon as possible (phone 
call or in writing). As in previous years, we have had a number of enrolment enquiries for 2023 at all year levels and 
we are aiming to finalise our class organisation by the end of November.
 
This year, I would like to provide parents/guardians with an opportunity to have an input into the educational 
requirements for their child/children.  If you have any educational considerations for the placement of your child/
children for 2023 please let me know in writing (envelopes marked Confidential, specifically addressed to The Prin-
cipal) by Friday October 28th, at the latest. Please do not request individual teachers as staffing will not be finalised 
at this time.  These letters can be left at the front office or posted to the school. Please note no requests will be 
taken after this date.

The College has many exciting events taking place this term including the Creative Minds night scheduled to take 
place on Tuesday 18th October during which a range of amazing student work will be showcased. The event will 
take place in the secondary Food Technology space and will run from 6-8pm. 
As you may be aware, new COVID settings have been announced, based on advice from the Department of Health, 
and became applicable from 11.59pm Wednesday 12 October 2022.
It is strongly recommended that students:
•	 who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate for 5 days
•	 should not attend school after 5 days if still symptomatic
•	 who are symptomatic but have not tested positive should not attend school
•	 advise the school of the COVID-19 positive test result
Where students become symptomatic at school they should:
•	 be collected by their parents/carers
•	 undergo testing for COVID-19
Parents and carers will therefore be asked to continue to report positive student COVID-19 cases using the VicED 
COVID Tool. Where a parent/carer informs the school by phone or written notification, the school should complete 
the Schools COVID Case Management Tool.
In addition, the current mandatory vaccination requirement for visitors and volunteers has ceased and those who 
wish to wear a mask will be supported to do so.  

Lastly, a friendly reminder that there is a Curriculum Day (pupil free) on Friday 21st October. Staff will be undertak-
ing their second Berry Street Educational Model professional learning session and are looking forward to imple-
menting strategies that will support the wellbeing of students in their classes.

Kind regards,
Cassandra
Acting Principal

14th October 2022
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OSHC Updates

OSHC Phone Number: 9 705 7400 

OSHC Hours: Before: 7am – 9am           After: 3pm – 6:30pm
                         Vacation Care Hours: 7am – 6pm      Curriculum Day: 7am – 6pm

*If our phone is unattended, please leave your booking or cancellation on the answering machine.
NOTE: We will only call you back if we are unable to take your child due to ratios, otherwise if you do not hear from us, everything is fine.

INVOICES

The next OSHC Invoice will be sent via Email to you on; 
Tuesday, 18th October 2022 – Please remember that Fees are due the week you receive your Invoice.
As our ‘Payment of Fees Policy’ states;
A child’s position will be suspended if payment has not been received within three weeks of receiving their invoice. The suspended place will be 
re-activated once the invoice has been paid in full.

Please make sure you are checking your Emails. Also, if you have not received an invoice, please first check your ‘Junk Mail’ box. If it is not there, 
please contact us to make sure we have the correct Email address for you.
You can check all your details on your ‘Parent Portal’ at any time. 
To check your Invoices, update any personal details and make sure we have the correct information at all times, this is the site you will need;
Parent Portal site: https://www.smartcentral.net/v2/home 
Username: is your Email
Password: is your Mobile Number

SICK CHILDREN POLICY - IMPORTANT
Children come into contact with many other children and adults within the Service increasing their exposure to others who may be sick or carry-
ing an infectious illness. The National Quality Standard requires the Out of School Hours (OSHC) Service to implement specific strategies to mini-
mise the spread of infectious illness and maintain a healthy environment for all children, educators and families. We acknowledge the difficulty of 
keeping children at home or away from school and OSHC when they are sick and the pressures this causes for parents, however our Service aims 
to minimise the transmission of infectious diseases and viruses by adhering to regulations and policies protecting the health of all children, staff, 
families and visitors.
NOTE: PLEASE DO NOT BRING THEM INTO THE SERVICE IF THEY ARE SICK

POLICIES UP FOR REVIEW IN OCTOBER
Technology Policy, Safe Storage of Hazardous Chemicals Policy, Responsible Persons Policy, Student and Volunteer Policy.

NOTE: All Policies are available at the OSHC Service for parents to view and add input before the end of the review month.

EVENT THEMES FOR OCTOBER
- 14th – World Egg Day & World Sight Day
- 16th – 22nd – National Nutrition Week
- 17th – 22nd – National Bird Week / Aussie Backyard Bird Count
17th – 23rd – National Water Week
21st – Loud Shirt Day
22nd – 30th – National Children’s Week

*IF ANY OSHC FAMILIES WOULD LIKE TO PARTICIPATE OR CONTRIBUTE TO ANY OF THESE DAYS, PLEASE SPEAK TO AN EDUCATOR AT THE OSHC 
PROGRAM

Lisa, Elisabeth, Ashlee, Hailey & Isla - (OSHC Staff) 

Timbarra Fundraising Group
Second Hand  Uniform Stall

Our second hand uniform shop is open fortnightly at 2.30pm-
3.10pm in the Learning Common. 

Tuesday 25th October
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The Creative Minds Arts Festival is finally back on Tuesday 18th October after 2 long years. The night will feature an 

array of Visual Art, Textiles, Media, Photography, Music and Food Technology work from Years 7-9 students. We would 

love the whole school community to come join us in celebrating the amazing work of our creative arts students.

Soundgarage Music Schools – Timbarra P-9 College Commencing now - Term 4, 2022.

Dear Students and Parents,
Soundgarage is excited to commence small group instrumental music tuition for F - 6 students at Timbarra College this coming term 4, 2022. 

Contemporary and engaging lessons will be available in the following disciplines;

Keyboard                                 F - 6
Drums                                      F - 6

Singing & Performance          F - 6
Guitar                                      Grade 3 - 6
Bass Guitar                            Grade 3 - 6

Ukulele                                    Foundation and Grade 1 & 2
 

Lessons are charged at $165 per discipline per term.

The teacher is professional musician Phil Smith.

Go to https://www.soundgarage.au/

Register and pay to complete enrolment. 

For further information
Contact: Maddie Owen 0401 844 522 or email: maddie@soundgarage.com.au
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*Please note the Diary Dates are subject to change 


